

William Lamborn < william.lamborn@lacity.org>

Save Lytton Savings

1 message

Timothy Ragan <timothy@josiahbartlett.com>

Fri, Jun 24, 2016 at 11:18 AM

To: cd4.issues@lacity.org, councilmember.ryu@lacity.org, william.lamborn@lacity.org Cc: afine@laconservancy.org, Sabin Ousey <sabin@sabin.la>, cjpowers@gmail.com

Hello City of Los Angeles council members,

In a city as important as Los Angeles, it is imperative to preserve what is left of our fading architectural history. The Lytton Savings Building on Sunset Blvd offers a glimpse into an iconic and remarkable time for our city that is once again up for demolition.

While Frank Gehry has truly been an asset to the city's architectural tone and in many ways our cultural growth over the last few decades, the destruction of such a landmark and an increase in soaring towers on Sunset Blvd will erase any memory of our mid-century renaissance and only contribute to the growth of the ongoing direction of a hastily built and Vegas-like community.

As a graduate of the city planning department at UC Berkeley, consider my voice well-informed and non-judgmental toward development. In fact, most of this particular project will of course improve the district but without question there is a middle ground to be had.

I urge you to do your best to quell such of-the-moment developments and focus not on trends and dollar signs but incorporating preservation in our city's pro-development vocabulary.

Please feel free to forward this message to any powers that be if you feel it will make a difference on another set of ears and eyes.

Respectfully,

Timothy Ragan

Timothy Josiah Bartlett Ragan 8017 Selma Ave. No. 302 Los Angeles, Calif. 90046 +1.3107797781 timothy@josiahbartlett.com



RECEIVED CITY OF LOS ANGELES JUN 24 2016

ENVIRONMENTAL

Ms. Luci Ibarra City Planner - Major Projects

Mr. William Lamborn Planning Assistant - Major Projects 200 North Spring Street, Room 750 Los Angeles, CA 90012

Re: 8150 Sunset Boulevard

Your case nos. VTT-72370-CN; CPC-2013-2551; and ENV-2013-2552-EIR)

Dear Ms. Ibarra and Mr. Lamborn:

The Hollywood Hills West Neighborhood Council ("HHWNC") is one of the certified neighborhood councils in the City of Los Angeles. 8150 Sunset is located immediately adjacent to HHWNC's area, and HHWNC has been the neighborhood council responsible for reviewing the proposed project at 8150 Sunset Boulevard. The site was never included in any neighborhood council's area.

At a meeting of HHWNC Board on June 15, 2016, HHWNC's Board voted (16-0) to:

 support City Council Member David Ryu's position in his letter to Vince Bertoni, LA's Director of Planning, dated May 3, 2016, that the proposed heights of the buildings being proposed are out of scale with the site, the adjacent buildings and the surrounding commercial and residential areas;

(ii) recommend that the City Planning Commission should not approve and/or certify the proposed project's environmental impact report because the proposed project's buildings are out of scale with the site, the adjacent buildings and the surrounding commercial and residential areas. The proposed project would be higher and taller than anything ever built along Sunset Boulevard from downtown to the Pacific Ocean, and it's not appropriate to do so;

(iii) recommend that the city Planning Commission should not approve and/or certify the proposed project's environmental impact report for the additional following reasons:

(a) the traffic impacts are significant, and the proposed circulation plan and traffic impact mitigations are NOT feasible, especially since the City of West Hollywood told the hearing officer at the Planning Department's hearing on May 24, 2016, and via a letter, that West Hollywood will not permit the installation of lights which the proposed project and its EIR seem to depend upon having in order to provide required traffic impact mitigation(s);

(b) the density bonus for the site, which is based on the proposed project's site being within 1,500 feet of a transit stop in order to provide for a 3:1 density for this proposed project, rather than the 1:1 density which otherwise applies, erroneously treats the few busses running intermittently past the site and/or nearby as a mass transit hub when he site isn't that at all. It's questionable whether the site satisfies the actual rules for obtaining the density bonus. No adjustment or variance should be granted with regard to the proposed project under these circumstances. There also is an open question as to whether the Height District for the site supports the developer's request for a 3:1 floor to area ratio.

(c) the proposed plan for integrating the current "island" at Sunset/Crescent Heights southwestern side in to the proposed project's set is not justified nor properly mitigated for its traffic impact on both east bound and south bound traffic. East bound traffic on Sunset won't be able to turn easily to go south on Crescent Heights. And, the south bound traffic flow from Laurel Canyon to Crescent Heights, which is tens of thousands cars daily, will be impeded significantly. Gridlock can be expected. The entire Sunset/Crescent Heights intersection warrants being redesigned for traffic and public safety reasons, rather than just incorporating the island area and the turning lane there into becoming part of the proposed project's site. Treating that space as the proposed project's open space is a give away of a public asset, and it's unjustifiable for purposes of California CEQA analysis.

Additionally there are serious public concerns about whether the Lytton Bank Building, now a JP Morgan Bank branch, should be maintained on site or preserved. Those questions were not adequately explored and analyzed.

Very truly yours,

Anastasia Mann, President

cc: Hon. David Ryu David.Ryu@lacity.org

Ms. Sarah Dusseault sarah.dusseault@lacity.org

Ms. Julia Duncan julia.Duncan@lacity.org

Ms. Catherine Landers catherine.landers@lacity.org

Mr. Orrin Feldman vicepresident@hhwnc.org



RECEIVED CITY OF LOS ANGELES

JUN 24 2016

ENVIRONMENTAL UNIT

Ms. Luci Ibarra City Planner - Major Projects

Mr. William Lamborn Planning Assistant - Major Projects 200 North Spring Street, Room 750 Los Angeles, CA 90012

Re: 8150 Sunset Boulevard

Your case nos. VTT-72370-CN; CPC-2013-2551; and ENV-2013-2552-EIR)

Dear Ms. Ibarra and Mr. Lamborn:

The Hollywood Hills West Neighborhood Council ("HHWNC") is one of the certified neighborhood councils in the City of Los Angeles. 8150 Sunset is located immediately adjacent to HHWNC's area, and HHWNC has been the neighborhood council responsible for reviewing the proposed project at 8150 Sunset Boulevard. The site was never included in any neighborhood council's area.

At a meeting of HHWNC Board on June 15, 2016, HHWNC's Board voted (16-0) to:

 support City Council Member David Ryu's position in his letter to Vince Bertoni, LA's Director of Planning, dated May 3, 2016, that the proposed heights of the buildings being proposed are out of scale with the site, the adjacent buildings and the surrounding commercial and residential areas;

(ii) recommend that the City Planning Commission should not approve and/or certify the proposed project's environmental impact report because the proposed project's buildings are out of scale with the site, the adjacent buildings and the surrounding commercial and residential areas. The proposed project would be higher and taller than anything ever built along Sunset Boulevard from downtown to the Pacific Ocean, and it's not appropriate to do so;

(iii) recommend that the city Planning Commission should not approve and/or certify the proposed project's environmental impact report for the additional following reasons:

(a) the traffic impacts are significant, and the proposed circulation plan and traffic impact mitigations are NOT feasible, especially since the City of West Hollywood told the hearing officer at the Planning Department's hearing on May 24, 2016, and via a letter, that West Hollywood will not permit the installation of lights which the proposed project and its EIR seem to depend upon having in order to provide required traffic impact mitigation(s);

(b) the density bonus for the site, which is based on the proposed project's site being within 1,500 feet of a transit stop in order to provide for a 3:1 density for this proposed project, rather than the 1:1 density which otherwise applies, erroneously treats the few busses running intermittently past the site and/or nearby as a mass transit hub when he site isn't that at all. It's questionable whether the site satisfies the actual rules for obtaining the density bonus. No adjustment or variance should be granted with regard to the proposed project under these circumstances. There also is an open question as to whether the Height District for the site supports the developer's request for a 3:1 floor to area ratio.

(c) the proposed plan for integrating the current "island" at Sunset/Crescent Heights southwestern side in to the proposed project's set is not justified nor properly mitigated for its traffic impact on both east bound and south bound traffic. East bound traffic on Sunset won't be able to turn easily to go south on Crescent Heights. And, the south bound traffic flow from Laurel Canyon to Crescent Heights, which is tens of thousands cars daily, will be impeded significantly. Gridlock can be expected. The entire Sunset/Crescent Heights intersection warrants being redesigned for traffic and public safety reasons, rather than just incorporating the island area and the turning lane there into becoming part of the proposed project's site. Treating that space as the proposed project's open space is a give away of a public asset, and it's unjustifiable for purposes of California CEQA analysis.

Additionally there are serious public concerns about whether the Lytton Bank Building, now a JP Morgan Bank branch, should be maintained on site or preserved. Those questions were not adequately explored and analyzed.

Very truly yours,

Anastasia Mann, President

cc: Hon. David Ryu David.Ryu@lacity.org

Ms. Sarah Dusseault sarah.dusseault@lacity.org

Ms. Julia Duncan julia.Duncan@lacity.org

Ms. Catherine Landers catherine.landers@lacity.org

Mr. Orrin Feldman vicepresident@hhwnc.org